## CONTINUED MEETING - AUGUST 25, 1983

A continued meeting of the Pikeville City Commission was held on August 25, 1983 at 1:00 p.m. in the Old City Hall Meeting Room on Division Street.

Mayor W. C. Hambley, M.D. presided. Commissioners present were Robert Page, Harding Dawahare, Buford Johnson, and Roy Alexander.

Betsy Venters, President of the Preservation Council of Pike County, was present to discuss the possibility of changing the Boulevard Plans from 4 lanes to 3 lanes in order to save the depot platform. After discussing this possibility at some length, Harding Dawahare made the motion, seconded by Robert Page to have a work session with the engineers, before the next Board Meeting, to discuss some alternatives. The Commission assured Mrs. Venters that no work around the depot would be done until the meeting was held.

A list of City Bills totaling \$121,882.10 was brought before the Commission for approval. The Commission was concerned over the bills to local suppliers of natural gas. A memo was submitted saying that the local suppliers had not been cut off during the spring/summer months and the City had not used the minimum from Columbia Gas. Commissioner Alexander stated that he wanted the local suppliers cut off for the spring/summer months in order to use the minimum from Columbia Gas. This is to be a standing order each year. Commissioner Alexander made a motion to this effect. The motion was seconded by Buford Johnson. Upon roll call the vote was as follows:

COMMISSIONER:	ROBERT PAGE	YES
001212002011211	HARDING DAWAHARE	YES
	BUFORD JOHNSON	YES
	ROY ALEXANDER	YE
MAYOR .	W. C. HAMBLEY, M.D.	YE

The Motion Carried.

Harding Dawahare asked that contact be made with Columbia Gas to ask them to waive the minimum bill, so the actual amount that was used could be paid. It was also asked by the Commission to provide copies of the minutes that are to be approved.

Harding Dawahare made the motion to approve payment of the City Bills. Robert Page seconded the motion. Upon roll call the vote was as follows:

COMMISSIONER:	ROBERT PAGE	YES
	HARDING DAWAHARE	YES
	BUFORD JOHNSON	YES
	ROY ALEXANDER	YES
MAYOR:	W. C. HAMBLEY, M.D.	YES

The Motion Carried.

Michael de Bourbon, City ABC Administrator, gave a verbal report to the Commission on liquor, beer, and wine licenses that have been applied for. A summary is as follows:

Liquo	r	21	applications
Beer	(carryout)	23	applications
Beer	(Restaurant)		applications
Wine	(Restaurant)	4	applications

A motion was made by Harding Dawahare and seconded by Roy Alexander to file an application with Kentucky Certified Cities for Pikeville to become a certified city. Upon roll call the vote was as follows:

COMMISSIONER:

ROBERT PAGE HARDING DAWAHARE BUFORD JOHNSON

MAYOR:

W. C. HAMBLEY, M.D.
Coy Alexander
The Motion Carried.

Richard Reecher, architect for the Child Development Center gave a report to the Commission on items completed and those items yet to be completed. Mr Reecher explained that with estimates for incomplete items, he estimates that the project would run over approximately \$195,000.00. Discussion was lengthy, but no action was taken.

Harding Dawahare made the motion to adjourn. Roy Alexander seconded the motion. Upon roll call the vote was as follows:

COMMISSIONER:

MAYOR:

ROBERT PAGE HARDING DAWAHARE BUFORD JOHNSON W. C. HAMBLEY, M.D. Ery Arcxander
The Motion Carried.

YES YES

YES YES

APPROVED W. C. HAMBLEY, M.D., MAYOR